
Town of Alexandria 

Minutes for Meeting July 27, 2021 

 

The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Alexandria met for the regular monthly meeting 

on July 27, 2021 at 7:00 P.M.  The meeting was held in the conference room at the Alexandria 

Town Hall – DeKalb County, Tennessee. 

The council members in attendance were: Lloyd Dyer, Lynne Dickerson, Charlie Fraser, Rusty 

Bradshaw, and Beth Tripp. Quorum established.  Attorney Vester Parsley was present. Vice Mayor 

Lloyd Dyer presided over  the meeting. The meeting commenced with the Pledge and a prayer led 

by Attorney Parsley.   

Vice Mayor Dyer requested that the minutes from the June 22, 2021 meeting be reviewed.  

Alderman Charlie Fraser made a motion to accept the minutes for June 22, 2021 as presented.  

Motion seconded by Alderman Lynne Dickerson.  Roll Call vote. 

Dickerson – Aye  

Fraser – Aye 

Bradshaw – Aye  

Tripp – Aye  

Motion passed  

Vice Mayor Dyer opened the floor for citizen’s comments. 

Sandy Brown addressed the Board concerning the handicapped parking at the Senior Center with 

concerns about them backing out into traffic. 

Randy Slager of 33315 Nashville Hwy addressed the Board concerning TDOT Route 70 expansion 

and restoration of the area effected by construction. Current status of the construction is in process 

and the property will be restored when the construction is completed.  Mr. Jerry Warren will speak 

with TDOT about the issue with Mr. Slager’s driveway. 

Tom Stewart addressed the Board concerning his invasive water issue possibly caused by the rain 

water roof downspouts of the Dental Office and the County Library. Mr. Warren advised that the 

issue seems to be a private storm water collection system and grading issue causing the water to 

collect in a low area and a private drain.  Vice Mayor Dyer advised him to contact the other parties 

and speak to them. 

DEPARTMENT MONTHLY REPORTS 

Water/Sewer Report was presented by Mr. Rich Potter.  Mr. Potter went over the Sewer Plant issue 

with blower number three, it is not in operation and is in need of repairs to bring it online.  

Discussion was held concerning duck weed in the EQ basin.  An option to combat the  issue would 

be to cover the EQ basin and add an air jammer to increase the oxygen level. The lift station on 

High Street is still running on one pump as the second line is still clogged with wipes and needs 

to be rodded out. Pressure regulation valve has been replaced in the pump station.  Mr. Brian 

Grisham has been working on installing water taps and there are three (3) sewer taps still to be 

installed. 

Police report; see attachment A.   

Fire report; none. 

Street report; see attachment b.   

Financial Report was presented by Mrs. Elizabeth Tetlow, CMFO. American Rescue Plan Act’s 

approved usage was discussed. The handrails required by TOSHA have been installed   Past due 

2019 property taxes were submitted to Attorney Parsley, the balance of overdue taxes are one 

thousand four hundred and nineteen dollars ($1419.00).  2020 past due taxes are getting a reminder 

letter with an outstanding total of three thousand three hundred eighty-seven dollars ($3387.00). 



Governor’s Grant funds, twenty-six thousand seventy-two dollars ($26072.00) have been 

deposited.   

Engineering Report was presented by Mr. Jerry Warren. He is currently working on getting 

signatures on the contact packets for the road repair at Industrial and Edgewood.  TDOT Route 70 

expansion is in process, Twin K is the contractor and Warren and Associates are overseeing 

installation of the water line by Twin K’s subcontractor.  Timeline for the project was discussed 

with an approximated three (3) years to completion.  

Attorney report was presented by Attorney Vester Parsley.  Mr. Parsley disused the sale of property 

for delinquent taxes.  It is expected that there will be a sale either later this year or early next year.  

Mayor report; none. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Cemetery – The tree that had partially fallen has been cut down and removed.  

OLD BUSINESS 

Slum Clearance/B-2 Gin Alley Complaint was discussed.  Codes Enforcement Officer is needed. 

Christmas Parade – discussion was tabled 

Alderman Fraser made a motion to adjourn. Alderman Tripp seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 

 

MAYOR_____________________________________ 

 

ATTESTED___________________________________ 

 

RECORDER__________________________________ 
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